What’s on your mind?
Are proxy votes permitted at church meetings?

This question is often raised, especially with respect to congregational meetings.

An expanded version of the question might sound something like this.

“My congregation meets next Wednesday evening to decide whether or not to replace the sanctuary pews with stackable chairs.  I’m going to be out of town on business that night.  It is impossible for me to attend the meeting but I am strongly opposed to this madness.  May I ask my elder to cast a vote in opposition for me?”

While most of us would have some sympathy for the person who is not able to attend the duly called congregational meeting, there is no provision for proxy voting within our polity.
Presbyterians believe the spirit of God speaks to the church through the community praying, thinking and talking together.  The idea of voting on the seating arrangement of the sanctuary without first participating in a prayerful discussion about the matter goes against our understanding of appropriate decision making.  Proxy voting would leave out the important principle of decisions being made only after hearing and considering the views of others. The ability for someone to change his or her mind in response to the discussion that takes place must be preserved. 
As a member of one of our congregations wrote, “Proxy voting ought not to be encouraged since the mind of the Spirit becomes clear at a meeting when people have a chance to respond to each other.”  A proxy vote is a vote cast without hearing a full range of ideas.
Further, if someone wanted to appeal a decision to a higher court and it was determined that s/he was not present when the vote was taken, there is a risk that such an appeal would be deemed out of order. 

Nevertheless, there are ways in which a session can ensure that the interest and support of a person who cannot, for good reason, be at a meeting can be noted.   Perhaps the person could send a letter to be read, or ask another member to express an opinion on their behalf.  In this way an absent person can add to the discussion even though s/he cannot vote on the final decision.
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Do you have a question about the polity of our church?  Are you confused by something that happened at session, presbytery, synod or General Assembly?  Puzzling over a section of the Book of Forms?  Send your questions to The Rev. Don Muir and he will strive to answer them in future issues of For Elders in a manner that maintains confidentiality and seeks to be helpful to the church at large.  
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